

Mangalitsa Breed Organization And Registry (MBOAR)



Meeting Minutes

November 3rd, 2021



I. Meeting Invite

Catherine Topel called to order the regular meeting of the MBOAR at 1806 on 11/03/2021 on a remote Zoom Meeting.

II. Roll call

Ryan Thatcher conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Kara Rutter Barbra M, Catherine Topel, Justin Rosioara, Aimee Hodgins, Steve Trombley, Karleen Swarztrauber, Sara Gazso, Dian Steele, Bruse Steele

Meeting minutes from the October meeting were approved via email and posted on MBOAR.org.

III. Treasurers Report

- a) Current Balance - \$3700
- b) Pending Expenditures - Please send Kara all anticipated expenditures.
- c) IRS Submission – TBD
- d) Will be changing to a national bank to make the transition between Treasurers easier.

IV. Open Business

- a) MBOAR division of labor and training of new board members (Ryan)
 - i) Plan to begin in the month of November
- b) Appendix Committee Update (Peter) – No movement
- c) Website (WIX to WordPress) update (Catherine) – WIX will be moving to Wordpress. Barbara, Catherine, and Peter working on this.
 - i) Discussed adding a “Breed stock available” page
 - ii) Adding an agenda/meeting side bar
- d) Treasurer Transition Plan discussed during the report.

Mangalitsa Breed Organization And Registry (MBOAR)

- (1) Buy Zoom Account (already voted on) (Peter)

V. New Business

- a) MBOAR ZeeMap Member Map (Sarah & Barbara)
 - i) Peter can do an add-in on the website will discuss with Sarah & Barbara.
- b) Excel with Member/Breeder list (Sarah & Barbara)
 - i) Peter will work on a data abstraction.
- c) Regulations on piglet registration from litters with undesirable 'defects' (Barbara)
 - i) What to do? Barbara will talk with Lisa (UK) and Kris (France).
 - ii) Ryan proposed that we educate and suggest people do not register pure stock with undesirable traits. It would be too hard to police the animals being registered from pure stock to prove they meet standards.
- d) Regulations on the use of the MBOAR Logo by members (Barbara & Peter)
 - i) Make a logo which can be downloaded and use with standards that state what can and cannot be done with the logo. This will be uploaded to the new website.
- e) Monthly education email to MBOAR Members (Barbara)
 - i) Need to start working on a way to educate members and provide a service to our members.
- f) Ryan proposal that we pay for 1 year of the WIX site to work through the transition. Kara Seconds, Sara, Aimee, Catherine, Ryan approves

VI. Member Comment

- a) Karleen asked:
 - i) How many pigs are registered? Ryan around 100
 - ii) How is their diversity? Lots of discussion around breeding, lines, and inbreeding.

VII. Adjournment

Catherine Topel adjourned the meeting at 19.23

Minutes submitted by: Ryan Thatcher